
   

   
An Affirmative Action Equal Opportunity Employer  

 

 

 

 

 

 
  310 CITY HALL 

 15 WEST KELLOGG BOULEVARD 

 SAINT PAUL, MN 55102-1615 

 EMAIL:  legislativehearings@ci.stpaul.mn.us 

 PHONE:  (651) 266-8585    FAX:  (651) 266-8574 

 

 

April 4, 2013 

 

 

 

Sunday Olayinka 

African Christian Fellowship 

10410 Stony Creek Drive 

Woodbury MN 55129 

 

VIA EMAIL:  solayinka1@gmail.com 

 

Re: Appeal for property at 756 Jackson Street 

 

Dear Mr. Olayinka: 

 

This is to confirm that on April 2, 2013, 2013 at the Property Code Hearing, there was a follow-

up staff from staff indicating that Inspector Migdal went to the property and noted 40 chairs set 

up and was comfortable allowing more time as you continue through the change in use.  

Therefore, Marcia Moermond, Legislative Hearing Officer recommended that the City Council 

grant the appeal on the revocation and order to vacate and that you can continue to use the 

building as you have been until a decision is made on the change of use by the building official. 

 

If you wish to contest this further, you may attend the City Council Public Hearing on 

Wednesday, April 17, 2013 at 5:30 p.m. in Room 300 Council Chambers. 

 

Any questions, you may contact me at 651-266-8563. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

/s/ 

 

Mai Vang 

 

c: Fire Supervisors (email) 

 Sebastian Migdal (email) 

 Joe Oredola, joeoredola@comcast.net 

 Angie Wiese (email) 
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